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CAMBRIDGE
CITY COUNCIL






Cambridge GET Group Meeting

Thursday Sept 22nd 2016, 10am-12.25pm
CHS Group, Endurance House, Vision Park, Histon CB24 9ZR 
Meeting notes

Present: Andrew Church (Chair & CHS Group), Tracey Bartlett (Recovery College), Tim Cracknell (GET Group), Kirsten Donaldson (SCDC), Helen Dye, John Evans (New Meaning), David Golding (Cambs County Council), Jane Hurst, Stuart Knowles (Papworth Trust), Ellie Lee (Cambridge Volunteer Centre), James Martin (Wintercomfort), Chris Mason (City Council), Michelle Matthews (Peterborough Plus), Amanda Page (GAP Learning), Tanis Paulin (WEA), Gill Riley (CamTrust), Michael Schneider (TCHC), Jude Tustian (Richmond Fellowship) & Tina Filby (notes.)


1) Apologies: 
Gemma Baron (SCDC), Mark Freeman (CCVS), Chris Kent (K9 project), Susannah Lewis (Adult Learning Service, East Cambs), Lynne McAulay (Care Network), Damian Mears (Third Space Group), Kate Nation (Turtle Dove), Clare Protherough (Prince’s Trust), Jane Rich (Cambridge Community Arts), Stevie Roach (Cambridge Read Easy), Ana Sivelli (DWP), Des Trollip & Bridget Cusack (Rowan), Maria Varallo (Illuminate) Russell Wilkinson (Riverside) & Nicky Wrigley (CWRC.)
Minutes/matters arising from July 6th meeting 
Andrew asked whether City Council had found a provider for Digital Skills course at The Meadows Community Centre.  Chris M will ask Jackie to confirm.  

Tim confirmed he had circulated voting link giving Wintercomfort a chance to win tool set.   

2) For information

a) GET Group membership/subscriptions

GET invoices (for 2016/17) have now been sent out via Cambridge CAB.  Please can members pay these promptly.             

b) CLASPs – Community Learning and Skills Partnerships (David Golding)
National Careers Service offers employability training, English & Maths Functional Skills and provides a drop-in employment advice session on Weds afternoon at Cambridge Central Library.  There are also now 22 Family Learning groups.   

Robert Halfon (MP for Harlow and Skills Minister), is visiting Cambridge Jobcentre next week and is keen to support disadvantaged employees.

CALF projects from March/April bidding round are now underway.  A new CALF funding round will be launched end of September, with £90,000 available for projects involving targeted groups (including male learners) and areas of deprivation.  Bidding will be a 4-week process with a PQQ and advice for organisations that were unsuccessful in previous round.

Lynsi Hayward-Smith has been seconded to the Skills Board in preparation for local Devolution and her work delegated to other staff.     

c) LEP/BLF/ESF projects – see agenda item 4  

Tim represents GET member interests at Greater Cambridge, Greater Peterborough Local Enterprise Partnership (GCGP LEP) Voluntary, Community & Social Enterprise sector (VCSE) sub-group meetings, chaired by CEO of Cross Keys Housing Association, who is also on GCGP LEP Board.     

Another Challenge Fund is unlikely, but there may be bids for European funds, which would not require match funding for active inclusion, employability and lifelong learning strands.  There are several working groups – data collection, financial capability (headed by Andrew) and employability (headed by Tim.)     
d) GET Annual Survey results/report
Thanks to everyone who completed annual survey (31 responses.)  Overall, members are pleased with GET service and many have benefited significantly from membership.      
e) Celebration event 
Event planned for June was postponed following Tim’s accident, but is being re-organised for late November/early December.  Please contact Tim if you have a volunteer who would like to recount their ‘learning journey’ at the event.      
f) WAVET (MH sector)

Cath Langridge (CPFT) (WAVET Chair for last 3 years) stood down at last week’s AGM, so WAVET is looking for new chair preferably from VCSE sector.  Dave Winterton (DWP Partner Support Manager) gave a presentation on Universal Credit and is happy to update/offer support to any other organisations.           
3) Members’ news 
Email update from Cambridge Read Easy (Stevie Roach): has had a very productive summer with much appreciated support from Jobcentre, CHS Group and other VCSE organisations.  

Cambridge CAB (Rachel Talbot): developing outreach with surgeries providing preferred face-to-face contact in East Barnwell, The Meadows, Arbury and other areas.  

BLF funded project ‘Help in Crisis’ is looking at secure electronic referral system between partners, already in use in Peterborough, which would avoid repetition of client story.   

New website is now up and running and social media has raised CAB profile.     

CAB has discussed issues around introduction of Universal Credit with Jobcentre and City Council.  Jobcentre has referred clients to CAB for personal budgeting advice, though despite their concerns, some clients have not kept their appointments.  Dave Winterton could visit organisations to advise on problems and they could also sign up for his UC bulletin.  

TCHC (Michael Schneider): DWP is changing flexible support funding, so that up to £50,000 can be approved by local managers.  Providers (including small organisations) wishing to be considered for contracts can register their offer (which can be amended at any time), through DWP Bravo.  Information on DWP procurement can be found on this link:  https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-work-pensions/about/procurement  Andrew suggested DWP might like to explain Dynamic Purchasing System (DPS) at future meeting.    

Peterborough Plus (Michelle Matthews ): has been awarded Building Better Opportunities funding to work with six partners over a wide geographical area, focussing on those furthest from the job market.  MyemployAbility programme will start in November, working with clients to overcome their barriers, in partnership with VCSE.  More information on the Peterborough Plus website:   http://www.peterboroughplus.co.uk/
Jane Hurst: is involved in adult learning in Cambs, mentoring socially isolated clients and helping organisations to move forward.  She is also on Learning and Skills Board.  
Volunteer Centre (Ellie Lee): now in temporary premises in Buchan St, CB4 2XF and open for referrals.  Email remains:info@cam-volunteer.org.uk, but new tel no: 07549 089952.  

WEA (Tanis Paulin): still looking for new premises and also undergoing regional restructure.
Free history walks in Cambridge piloted by WEA, attracted about 36 people and a community-based Humanities programme run by local volunteers will start shortly.   

WEA is also a partner in Connecting Communities, working in Haverhill with those furthest from work, where they are seeking a new project worker. 
They have other new projects in Ely, Wisbech & Cambridge in partnership with Jobcentres. 

Richmond Fellowship (Jude Tustian): new training programme has been circulated.  Courses extend across the County, including March, Wisbech with a focus on employability, anger and stress management and anyone with mental health issues can self refer. 
RF are happy to promote events for other organisations on their Facebook page.  

They have been working with Money Advice Service providing advice on debt and budgeting, but are now looking for a new partner, preferably one that would visit in house and offer free service.  Tim suggested Money Advice Centre. 

Jude mentioned Transgender training organised by City Council had been excellent and would recommend to other GET members.  

Disability Confident event hosted by local MPs was very successful, showing how people with disabilities can contribute and trying to reduce associated stigma.  

Heidi Allen (MP for South Cambs) is keen to encourage networking and Tim suggested inviting her to next Adult Learning event.          
New Meaning (John Evans): were commissioned by DWP to run Employability and Behaviour Change programmes with ESA claimants in Sheffield and Coventry – both very successful.  DWP has also asked them to deliver programmes in Ely & Cambridge.  

They are working with Allia to find suitable premises to open a small Employability and Maintenance Centre offering progression opportunities.  

South Cambs District Council (Kirsten Donaldson): are intending to prioritise Skills and Employability in their Corporate Plan and are looking for a location to host a Men’s Shed (under wellbeing strand.)   Children and Young Peoples’ partnership has funding to address training and skills gap and are planning a Young Peoples’ conference, to include training in practical skills. 

Wintercomfort (James Martin): due to increase in demand, recent work has focussed on welfare, rather than learning.  This year they have catered for 75 rough sleepers (increase from 45 last year) which peaked in November. 

Cleaning course started on Sept 21th at 11am, with places still available.  The 6-week course includes Health & Safety and cleaning skills and many are subsequently employed by Overstream Clean.  They are taking referrals from Jobcentre and anyone ‘who has experienced homelessness’ can apply.  If your cleaning contract is due to expire, then please consider Overstream Clean for an excellent services at reasonable price. 

Credit Union visits Wintercomfort on alternate weeks to provide advice for clients unable to use a standard bank account.  They also have a new website and are active on social media.       

Cambridge City Council (Chris Mason): closing date for Community grants application is October 3rd and City Council is expecting large numbers, which will be reviewed in Committee in January.  Workshops are available to help organisations with their applications.

Jackie is currently reviewing community provision of City premises.    
CamTrust (Gill Riley): will be partners on Connecting Communities project.  They are holding pop-up sales every 6 weeks – next one is on Oct 18th at Histon Methodist Church and also collecting bikes to repair.  They are looking for volunteers to help with book-keeping and project work.  Next CamTrust magazine issue is due out in January 2017.

Helen Dye: is interested in eco-psychology and is involved with Moonhenge project built about 4 years ago on an organic farm on Great Fen, between Peterborough and Huntingdon.

The owner is keen to develop the site and engage with other suitable projects – yoga classes, community garden, horticulture, organic orchard etc – that will connect with nature and enhance wellbeing.          
GAP Learning (Amanda Page): CALF funded courses have started with Fullspoon at St Paul’s and Craftworks at CWRC.  GAP Learning is also running a 30-week programme for special educational needs at St Ives and a Digital Inclusion course for men.    

On Sunday (25th), there are free workshops for children at Milton Country Park Festival.

Craftworks Art Exhibition at Cambridge University Library is being extended until the end of September and could be displayed at the forthcoming Adult Learning event. 
Teresa attended recent Transgender event and suggested that County Council forms should include a 3rd box as well as M/F options. 
Recovery College (Tracey Bartlett): term started last week offering a range of workshops and courses and the College is moving in next couple of weeks from Ida Darwin to new central location in Tenison Road, which learners will find more accessible.

It is celebrating graduation of peer support workers, who have all experienced challenges and are now back in employment, with 2 working at the Sanctuary.  It has also been working with Addenbrooke’s A&E staff talking about ‘recovery language’ as part of training for mental health awareness.
The College is looking at ways of measuring ‘soft outcomes’ and will publish its findings.  

CHS Group (Andrew Church): Jo Burton is taking referrals for outreach employment advice.  Under Cambs Local Assistance Scheme, Cambs County Council, currently provides white goods and furniture for people in need, but has suggested offering advice instead.  CHS Group has advised against this and warned of a spike in demand for goods to other organisations.  
Papworth Trust (Stuart Knowles): is now focusing on 3 core areas: housing, care and employment.  It has entered DWP procurement process for Work & Health Programme, which will replace Work Programme and Work Choice, due to end March 2017, though current programmes may be extended to cover any gaps.  DWP has specified a framework (passport) for bidding, which will be published on Oct 3rd.    
4) Presentations: Building Better Opportunities projects
Tim commented that GET Group members were lucky to have all lead partners here today for the 4 BBO projects to provide updates and answer any questions.  

i) Connecting Communities (south), Stuart Knowles, Papworth Trust 

This 3-year ESF/BLF funded project, will start in Oct/Nov targeting people furthest from the job market, supporting them back into work, or making significant steps towards employment and working with 11 partners, including many GET members.  
The project will be delivered in local communities – Haverhill, Arbury, Abbey, Kings Hedges, north and east Hunts etc, but individuals in other areas will be considered through outreach.  

Target groups will include those with a disability or long-term health condition, people from Black and Minority Ethnic groups, or those who have experienced homelessness. 

Partners will work 1:1 with 242 people using a range of activities to improve wellbeing and provide new skills, moving people towards employment, education or training.  

Papworth is sharing good practice with GCGP LEP and will provide partners with marketing materials.  They welcome referrals from GET members. 
Q. When will project be open to referrals?
A. Papworth can accept referrals as soon as it has received grant and has distributed funding to partners. 

Q. What does the DWP passport/framework look like? 

A. Stuart will share DWP link for passport/framework. 

Michael Schneider, TCHC (Connecting Communities, north) confirmed partner project would cover north of LEP area (Fenland, West Norfolk, Rutland etc), though exact north/south boundary is unclear and there will be some cross referral. 

Local services (GPs etc), community (volunteering) and other organisations will network and provide additional support to project partners. 
TCHC submitted their bid before deadline and started their project work in August.

If any gaps in service are identified, all projects will be able to ‘spot purchase’.        
ii) New Horizons, (Financial Inclusion), Andrew Church
This project aims to get people to the right place at the right time.  Presenting issues may be problems in budgeting or managing benefits, which may be picked up by CAB advisers and Andrew suggested they could refer people to New Horizons.  ‘Making Money Count’ has been a successful partnership project between CAB, Fenland DC , Housing Associations and New Horizons is able to benefit from that experience, learning that participants prefer 1:1 rather than group work, with continuity of adviser.

They aim to work with 366 people over 3 years. 

Andrew suggested compiling a shared document dealing with referral process noting where participants should be referred initially and also producing a FAQ sheet for partners and other organisations.  Please can members email any questions to Tim to share with partners and ensure they are included in FAQ.     
Q. Can participants be funded under more than one project?

A. Clients need to be signed off from one project before being taken on by another and partners need to assess where needs of client will be best met.  Incorrect referral could leave participants feeling lost and unsupported. 

Tim emphasised importance of all 4 projects working closely together, communicating and sharing information.  A potential legacy is that delivery partners will continue to work together in the future and become members of GET Group.  

5) Any Other Business: 

Rachel commented that the GCGP LEP is very involved with local Devolution plans but is concerned that it is more focussed on business interests than the VCSE.   Could someone address GET about plans and progress – Lynsi H-S, Lewis Herbert, Joanne Goodall (Chair of VCSE sub-group) or Cllr Peter Topping? 
If anyone would like more GET Group leaflets to distribute, please let Tim know.  Gaps in membership include organisations that support young people.  Amanda offered to speak to Romsey Mill about GET membership.  

Meeting finished 12.25pm.     

6) Next GET Group meeting: Thursday December 8th, 9.45am.  
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